ESSEX STRAGGLERS ORIENTEERING SOCIETY
MINUTES 
V2 –
Committee Meeting Tuesday 9th May 2016 held at 7.30pm at Geraldine & John’s house:-

Brookfield, Workhouse Hill, Boxted, CO4 5TT   Tel 01206 272761

Present: Colin West (Chairman), David Lumby (Treasurer), Eddie Banks (Current Fixtures Secretary), Kevin Machin (Mapping Officer), John Russell (Equipment Officer), Julie Laver (Head Coach), Steve Partridge (Development/Schools Liaison), Geraldine Russell (Membership Secretary) and Chris Childs (Secretary).
	No
	Item
	Action

	
	
	

	1.00
1.01
	Apologies
Apologies for absence were received from John Collyer (Future Fixtures Secretary), Jenny Collyer (Club Captain), Andrew Cordle (Webmaster) and Lyn West (Club Welfare Officer).

	

	2.00
2.01


	Minutes of Meeting 8th February 2016
The Minutes of the Meeting 8th February 2016 were approved by the Committee and the Minutes signed by Colin West (Chairman) as a correct record.


	

	3.00
3.01

3.02

3.03

3.04

3.05


	Clubmark Renewal
(PM 3.03) Geraldine has contacted people to try to understand why people do not renew their membership. Normally this is people who have forgotten to do so or they do not reply to enquiries so it is a difficult item to monitor. This has been discussed with Andrew.
(PM 3.05) Andrew would provide a statement to cover communication with the membership.
(PM3.06) Alex is requested to review the role of Permanent Course Officer. David confirmed that the role of Club Treasurer is correctly defined. The title ‘Future Fixtures Secretary’ should be reviewed and may need to be amended at the next AGM.
(PM 3.06) Lyn would undertake the Safe Guarding Course. The fee of £40.00 was agreed.
(PM 3.07) The Development Plan needs to define objectives before tasks are defined. Andrew would review.

	Andrew
Andrew
Alex
John C
Lyn
Andrew


	4.00
4.01


	Correspondence

Mike’s News Feb 2016 from BOF was circulated to the Committee. Other items of correspondence are considered under their respective headings - Items 5.02, 11.01

	

	5.00
5.01

5.02
5.03

5.04
	Treasurer’s Report

David has recently taken on the role of Club Treasurer and is working through the spread sheets in order to understand the accounting procedures the Club has in place. David was therefore not yet quite in a position to give a full report to the Committee but confirmed the Club Bank account currently holds a balance of £5,106.
There are outstanding levies payable to BOF as their email 5th May 2016.

SOS were still in a position to meet immediate costs and in particular the initial outlay of £1925 for the coaching course The invoice for the course room hire at High Woods would be issued after the event, EAOA will provide a cheque for their contribution following their meeting next week, and half the Active Essex bursary of £400 has now been received. See Item 12.01.
(PM 5.02) Following the change of Treasurer the process of redefining the Club signatories has proved somewhat protracted. The bank procedures relate to money laundering regulations and the Coop bank required full details of the Committee. To overcome this requirement the Bank have stated:-
Point 12 of the Constitution states that the Officers of the Society
(listed as Chairperson, Treasurer and Secretary) shall constitute a
committee responsible for the management of the society. If you could
provide a line stating, for example, that, "per Point 12 of the
Constitution the Officers of the Society, have overall decision making
responsibility for the society - i.e. You (as Treasurer), Mr West (as
Chairperson) and Mr Childs (as Secretary)". We would just need this in an
email and I can negate the need to hold everyone else's information on file
then.

The Committee considered we would need to adopt this option and David would draft an email to the bank along these lines. The Chairman considered that this would not require a change to the Constitution.

	David
David

	6.00
6.01

6.02

6.03

6.04
6.05
6.06
6.06


	Current Fixtures

Eddie provided the updated 2016 Event Summary (Appendix 1).
(PM 6.03) The November EAL event is now agreed to be held at Brandon rather than Hatfield and is approved by the Forestry Commission. Parking is an issue to be discussed between the Organiser and Planner. In the past the rides running from the roads have been used rather than the designated car parks.
(PM 6.04) Lyn has arranged for volunteers to take on events for the Summer Series as follows:-

8th June           Chris Childs & David Lumby   Hilly Fields

15th June         Steven Partridge                    Tiptree Heath

21st June         Suffoc                                      Moreton Hall Bury St Edmunds

28/29/30 June  Vacant
6th July            Lyn & Colin West                    Wivenhoe Woods

12th July          Suffoc                                     Christchurch Park Ipswich

19th July          Suffoc                                     Barnham Cross Common, Thetford

27th July         Josh Partridge                         Highwoods
John and Jenny have been approached to fill the vacant fixture at Sudbury Meadows.

Suffoc events are on a Tuesday and SOS events on a Wednesday. It is proposed to run the series as a league competition.

The first event at Hilly Fields is at risk because travellers have now occupied the site. The situation would be kept under review and if necessary the event could be moved to Fordham. Eddie has already made an application to use the site.
Events to be advertised on the Club web site.

(PM 6.05) The Urban event is programmed for 21st May 2017. Eddie has spoken to Will at CBC today regarding consent for the use of Castle Park and surrounding areas and could see no objections. To be confirmed.
David would make enquiries to check the availability of the Institute for the event. The car parking, hall and changing facilities would be required as before and permission should also be obtained for the use of the Institute grounds as part of the course and possibly the opening of the gate on to Hilly Fields.
Saturday 20th May 2017 includes an Ultra Sprint event. Julie has sent the Maldon Promenade Park map to John C to see if this would be suitable.
(PM 6.06) John C to confirm Graham Batty was available to act as Controller for the Danbury event in June.
The Danbury map needs updating for the next event. SOS would wish to keep control of the updates.  There has been some tree clearance, the areas previously noted as ‘out of bounds’ and the assault course area are all subject to survey and Darren has offered to assist Kevin in the process.
Eddie has made an application to Gabriel at ECC for permission but she has not replied and a further email has been sent.
Application for the use of Wivenhoe Woods is with the Town Council and the University needs to grant permission.
	Brandon Organiser & Planner
Lyn
Chris/David/Eddie
Eddie
David
John C/Julie

John C

Kevin
Eddie

Eddie

	7.00
7.01

7.02
7.03

7.04
7.05

7.06
7.07

7.08

7.09

7.10


	Future Fixtures

John C has issued outline proposals for the 2007 events as Appendix 2 and proposals discussed by the Committee as follows:-
January 1st New Year’s Day Event to be added.
January 8th Pods Wood ok but noted a little close to the NYD event
February 5th It was suggested this date be used for the Danbury event as the area gets rather overgrown in the summer.

April 2nd Writtle. Eddie would check availability. This is 2 weeks before Easter and the site will only be available if the business has not yet opened for the summer season.
May 20th Maldon Ultra Sprint. Colin and Lyn would investigate Promenade Park.
May 21st Colchester Urban

June 18th High Woods proposed rather than Danbury.
October 15th Chalkney proposed. The area is very different before the leaves fall from the trees and Steve would be happy to plan the event if it could be the earlier date.

November 15th Hylands Park or if not Hockley.
	John C

Eddie

Colin & Lyn

	8.00
8.01
8.02

8.03

8.04

8.05
8.06

8.07

8.08
8.09
	Mapping Report 
Kevin circulated his report prior to the meeting (Appendix 3).
The Hatfield map was updated for the Compass Sport event. The east side now needs to be remapped and if anyone wishes to help survey the area please contact Kevin.
Julie now holds one of the OCAD licences.
Martin Sellens has a further copy of the license. Kevin would discuss with Martin to see if it should be reallocated. Email address to be confirmed. The license is permitted for use on 2 computers. 
Darren may be interested in mapping but is heavily committed with coaching at present.
OS logo has changed but it is thought we do not show this anyway. Requirement to be checked. We acknowledge copyright on the maps.
An application needs to be made to get the printer quality approved for level B events. The printer and the person printing need to be approved. This applied to colour rather than map quality. Eddie would send through some details found on the internet.
Whilst the paper used for the compass Sport was thinner than we usually use for our maps it was considered adequate. Kevin would review.

It was proposed to have an evening of Purple Pen training. It was suggested this could be a Club Night and agreed it should take place on 22nd June at the glass pavilion at Essex University. It was thought the session might last 2 hours. (See Steve Partridge email 10/05/16).

	Kevin

Kevin

Kevin

Kevin/Eddie
Kevin

Kevin/Julie

	9.00
9.01

9.02
	Equipment and Club Kit
John R will discuss insurance requirements with David
In view of the problems encountered at the start of the Compass Sport event consideration was given to the purchase of a megaphone. It was thought unnecessary at this stage but may be reviewed when another large event was planned.

	John R/David

	10.00
10.01
10.02
10.03

10.04

10.05


	Webmaster’s Report

At the previous meeting it was agreed Andrew will update the event flyer template.
At the previous meeting it was agreed Andrew will link risk assessments to flyers.
At the previous meeting it was agreed an extra column be incorporated on registration forms to cover medical details.
Whilst on the subject of safety a couple of incidents arose at the Compass Sport event the previous day. Firstly, because Fabian 4 pre-registration was used and the start sheets did not record those who had actually started it was difficult to ascertain when all participants had returned.

Secondly a young girl in W6 had become lost in the woods, was off her map area and had to be redirected on at least two occasions. It was thought this should be registered as a ‘near miss’ and the incident reported to her club (Happy Herts) and EAOA.
With a view to jointly learning from our experience Eddie has already sent an email to the Team to consider various issues that had arisen during the event. Eddie would forward a copy to Colin who would then pass on his comments to EAOA.
Andrew had sent comments noting that the Planner and Controller had used different course names but he had sorted this out and now had RouteGadgit working.


	Andrew
Andrew

Andrew
Eddie/Colin

	11.00
11.01

	Permanent Course Officer’s Report
We have received advice that the permanent course at Hylands Park has problems. No 3 post is broken off and No. 4 is missing. This has been referred to Alex and it was hoped the area could be re-inspected in the near future. It remains the responsibility of the park owners to maintain or repair the course.

	 Alex

	12.00
12.01

12.02

12.03

12.04

12.05

12.06

12.07

12.08

12.09

12.10

12.11
12.12
12.13
	Development Committee
Steve has circulated minutes of the Development Committee Minutes for May 2016.
A joint coaching session with Suffoc will be held at Bridge Wood. Clive Wilson will lead and will ask Louise Walker if she is available.
The EA Schools Championships have been poorly advertised in spite of repeated requests and there is still nothing about the event on EAOA web site.

Details of the colour badge awards are posted on Facebook and sent to Andrew for posting on SOS web site.

Galleywood is the next venue. Julie has the map which includes the common.

(PM 12.07) Julie produced a statement setting out the proposals, participants and costs for the Level 2 Coaching Course at High Woods. See Appendix 4. The costs were agreed by the Committee.
The Explorer Challenge Badge is now underway. The objective for the young participants is to successfully find 25 controls. It is proposed to use this badge as the reward for participation in the Junior Mini Series. They will need to attend at least two events to achieve this target. The Committee agreed to proceed with the purchase of 110 badges at 50p each.

It was agreed the entry fees for the Yvette Baker Trophy final will be paid by SOS. This is about £57 and will be subsidised by cake sales. It was noted the cake stalls provide a useful congregation point for discussion at the end of events.

We continue to need volunteers for Schools Week and particularly for Castle Park. Lyn and Colin volunteered.
With regard to the Junior Mini Series, Steve enquired whether an ‘activity’ that produces competitive results becomes an ‘event’, which then has to be registered and attracts a levy due to BOF. The Levy would be £1.25 per 3 children. The event is free to children as this was agreed with the park venues so any costs need to be minimised. EAOA have been approached to help with costs but we have no feedback as yet. Next year other funds could be applied for. Eddie agreed to update the information for the six dates on BOF website. 
970 maps are required for Schools Week. It was proposed to print a flyer for the activities on the back of the maps. This is additional cost but considered justified and may encourage the recruitment of new members.
The Community Games will require volunteers. 100 medals required @ 79p + vat including ribbon plus delivery.
Club nights as arranged.


	Steve
Andrew
Steve
Steve/Julie
Steve/Julie

Eddie
Steve/Julie



	13.00
13.01
	EAOA Report
Colin has circulated a report of the EAOA meeting with his email 4th March 2016.
	

	14.00
14.01
	Membership Report
No further matters to report.

	

	15.00
15.01

15.02
15.03
	Any Other Business
Colin commended the Club for the high turnout and performance in the Compass Sport Trophy on Sunday.
Julie has been approached to see if the Club SI card system could be used by Maldon District Council to time participants in the forthcoming 2 day Saltmarsh 75 competition. Julie would like to help as it could potentially bring in finance for the purchase of new dibbers and would show cooperation to MDC who have been very cooperative in assisting SOS with our requirements. There was some concern expressed about our ability to provide what they require and our liabilities. Julie would produce a draft document and circulate it to the Committee before we decide to proceed with the proposal.
SOS have been asked if we would be interested in an orienteering course recently mapped by British Army Orienteering Club at Carver Barracks Wimbush. Colin would make enquiries.

	Julie

Colin

	16.00

	Date of Next Meetings
Committee Meeting              12th September   David Lumby’s house
                                                                         8 The Chantry Colchester

Annual General Meeting       9th October         Glass Pavilion Wivenhoe Park

Committee Meeting               28th November   Venue to be agreed


	


The Meeting closed at approximately 22.45 hrs
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